

















Passing the torch Rev. Edwin Tsang
Peace, dear brothers and sisters,

In a blink of an eye, 37 years have passed since Far East Broadcasting’s Chinese programming production centre
in Western Canada first commenced its operation in August of 1984. While we have experienced bountiful years
during this time; we have also experienced lean years. Looking back at these 30 plus years, we see everywhere
the testament of God’s grace and His timely provision. At this moment, even as I give thanks to God, I want to
sincerely thank every brother and sister who has supported FEBCanada. To us, every penny of your offering
brings with it proof of blessing.

I still remember that during 2020 when the coronavirus swept across the entire world, FEBCanada had to cancel
all the planned vision-sharing activities. Moving physical gathering events to virtual meetings on the internet has
really been an immeasurable test of confidence. The result, however, proves that God’s grace far exceeds our
every expectation. At the end of the fiscal year, not only did we not have a deficit, we completed the year’s work
with a surplus. Because of this surplus, we are able to increase out programming for 2021. In addition to the
increase of gospel programs for China, we have also added more gospel programming for Chinese in Canada. For
example, AM1470 airtime in Vancouver and a FM broadcasting in Calgary have become our new platforms for
gospel broadcasting.

In addition to economic breakthroughs, we have experienced an even greater portion of grace. I believe you all
understand that it is vital to find a successor for an organization with a 37-year history. Maybe some would call
this organization an old brand name. Just as Joshua, whom Moses seized upon as his successor, brought the
Israelites to grandly march into Canaan under his new leadership, and started a new page of a nation called Israel.
Actually the most important facet of our service is to pass on the vision and commitment that have come from
God to the new generation so they can continue on the quest to complete the mission.

We must be particularly grateful that God has arranged for brothers and sisters from different generations to join
the FEBCanada team in the past 30 years. This has infused an element of the sense of the times to the excellent
tradition. As a result, our programs can adapt to the need of the time, while persisting in the fine tradition in
modern day language. This is exactly the element of influence in broadcasting. From 1984 when we started with
the first generation of co-workers, we have already brought in third generation successors. From a miserly group
of three, the team has evolved into a gospel production team of about 30 people, spreading out in the East Coast
and West Coast offices, truly a working group made up of three generations on the same stage. Even though the
age difference spans more than 30 years, the vision to spread the gospel we insist upon is consistent throughout.
By complimenting each other, we have achieved the meaning of passing down the line. We hope that the passing
of this torch will become the objective of every person who serves with FEBCanada and again, I thank you for
your prayer and financial support in all these years and may God continue to bless you.



